Key Contact Co-chair Duties

Welcoming New Key Contacts

1) add new KC to spreadsheet

2) Send Carlos Salgado the new KC information to add to the listserv and roster (Name, email, Company, Term of Service –3 years roughly corresponding to the annual meeting, District and Key contact area). This is typed into the system, so make sure the format is correct.

3) send a welcome email to new KC and cc the district reps so that everyone is in contact. See sample welcome e-mail below:
Dear Larissa,

On behalf of the Membership Committee, I am pleased to welcome you as the Key Contact for New Jersey.  Key Contacts provide an important bridge between new members and the larger organization, and we thank you for agreeing to take on this role.    

Carlos Delgado will add your name to the roster and to the email list. Your term is set to expire in August of 2016.

Thank you for agreeing to provide service to SAA. Your help is invaluable.

Best,

Teresa Mora

Co-chair, Key Contacts Subcommittee

Welcoming New District Representatives

1) add new DR to spreadsheet

2) Send Carlos Salgado the new DR information to add to the listserv and roster (Name, email, Company, Term of Service –3 years roughly corresponding to the annual meeting, District and Key contact area). This is typed into the system, so make sure the format is correct.

3) send an introductory email to new DR and his/her KCs so that everyone is in contact. See sample e-mail below:

Hi all,

Just a quick note to let you know that Sara Griffiths (former Key Contact for Quebec/ Ontario) has agreed to take on the role of District Rep for District 11. 

Please feel free to contact either of us with any questions or concerns. She'll be in touch soon with the member lists for Sept/ Oct.

Thanks to Heather Dean for her years of service and to Sara for taking on this new responsibility!

Best,

Teresa

Co-chair, Key Contacts Subcommittee

4) send an introductory email to the district rep listserv (keycontacts-reps@forums.archivists.org). See sample e-mail below:

Hi all,

Just a quick note to you all to welcome Sara Griffiths as the new District 11 Representatives. 

Sara has been added to the roster and district rep listserv. Her term is set to expire in November of 2016.

Sara thanks for taking this responsibility on and a thank you also to Heather Dean for her service from 2010-2013!

Best,

Teresa Mora

Co-chair, Key Contacts Subcommittee

 

Distributing New Member Report
1) staff will send a pdf report of new member every other month (you should receive your first report for July/August in September). 
2) Using Adobe Acrobat Pro use extract pages to make copies of each section thereby dividing the report by district. You will still end up with extraneous information for most regions as they do not break along pages in the report. To help the District Reps you can delete information that is irrelevant. For example, if the District 1 and District 10 reports didn't break at the end of a page, and there was a District 10 person at the end of the District 1 page, you can delete that information using Adobe's edit tools.
3) Report any errors (people assigned to wrong District; members with District showing as "unassigned") to SAA Office.

